
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
***UPDATE*** 

Seminole Co. (May 16, 2018) – SCSO Investigators have identified the deceased subject as David M. Romansky, 
34, of Longwood.  The 911 call regarding the road rage incident can be accessed here.  No additional details of 
the incident are available for release at this time.  
 

Sheriff's Office and FDLE investigating a shooting involving 
Lake Mary Police officers 

  
Seminole Co. (May 16, 2018) –  On May 15, at approximately 7:10 p.m., the Seminole County Sheriff’s Office 
received a call regarding a possible road rage incident that occurred on Lake Mary Boulevard.  The caller 
stated the male subject was driving a white SUV and pulled into a shopping center parking lot near Lake Emma 
Road and Lake Mary Boulevard.  Three Lake Mary Police officers were the first to arrive at the scene and made 
contact with the subject who was still inside his vehicle. Officers asked the subject multiple times to exit the 
vehicle, and when he did, he brandished a firearm.  The Lake Mary officers, fearing for their safety and that of 
bystanders, fired their weapons injuring the subject.  The Lake Mary Fire Department was on scene for an 
unrelated reason and immediately rendered aid to the subject; however, he could not be revived and was 
pronounced dead at the scene.  The release of deceased subject’s name is pending positive identification and 
next of kin notification. 
  
The events that led up to the road rage incident and the details regarding the officer-involved shooting are still 
being investigated at this time. The caller involved in the road rage incident and the Lake Mary Police officers 
were unharmed. 
  
As standard procedure, the Florida Department of Law Enforcement will investigate the officer-involved 
shooting, and the officers have been placed on administrative leave. 
  
Anyone with additional information about this case is encouraged to contact the Seminole County Sheriff’s 
Office at (407)665-6500. 
 
For more information contact: 
Mgr. Kim Cannaday (kcannaday@seminolesheriff.org) 
(407) 665-6978 - desk 
(407) 402-3319 – cell  
or 
PIO Bob Kealing (bkealing@seminolesheriff.org) 
(407)665-6950 
(407)473-4698 
        
             #### 
        

 

Date: NEWS RELEASE NR#       05/16/18     18-24 

https://www.dropbox.com/sh/e2x0ofjv67g8qrj/AAC9A5JpSSi7cttU01QQwzrda?dl=0
mailto:kcannaday@seminolesheriff.org
mailto:bkealing@seminolesheriff.org


 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
        
        
      


